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The St. Helens City Council Chambers are handicapped accessible.  If you wish to participate or attend the meeting 
and need special accommodation, please contact City Hall at 503-397-6272 in advance of the meeting. 

 
Be a part of the vision…get involved with your City…volunteer for a City of St. Helens Board or Commission! 

For more information or for an application, stop by City Hall or call 503-366-8217. 

 
City of St. Helens 

COUNCIL WORK SESSION AGENDA 
Wednesday, January 17, 2018, 1:00 p.m. 
City Council Chambers, 265 Strand Street, St. Helens 

 
Welcome!  

All persons planning to address the Council, please sign-in at the back of the room.  When invited to provide comment regarding items not on 
tonight’s agenda, please raise your hand to be recognized, walk to the podium in the front of the room to the right, and state your name only.  
You are not required to give your address when speaking to the City Council.  If you wish to address a specific item on the agenda, you should 
make your request known to the Mayor as soon as possible before the item comes up.  The Council has the authority to grant or deny your 
request.  Agenda times and order of items are estimated and are subject to change without notice.  
  

1. Call Work Session to Order  

2. Visitor Comments - Limited to five (5) minutes per speaker. 1:00 p.m. 

3. Discussion Topics  

 a.  Presentation of Plaque to Outgoing Planning Commissioner Al Petersen 1:10 p.m. 

 b.  2nd Quarter Communications Report – Crystal 1:15 p.m. 

 c.  Discuss Parking Situation at End of Strand Street 1:25 p.m. 

 d.  Discuss Strategic Plan for St. Helens Industrial Business Park 1:40 p.m. 

 e.  Discuss Creating a Recognition Program 2:00 p.m. 

4. Department Reports 2:20 p.m. 

5. Council Reports 2:40 p.m. 

6. Other Business  

7. Adjourn  

 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Following the conclusion of the Council Work Session, an Executive Session, under ORS 192.660(2)(e), is 
scheduled to take place to discuss Real Property Transactions.  Representatives of the news media, staff and 
other persons as approved, shall be allowed to attend the Executive Session.  All other members of the audience 
are asked to leave the Council Chambers.   

City Council Members 
Mayor Rick Scholl 

Council President Doug Morten 
Councilor Keith Locke 
Councilor Susan Conn 

Councilor Ginny Carlson  
www.ci.st-helens.or.us 
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

 January 15, All Day, Martin Luther King Jr. Day, City Offices Closed 
 January 17, 1:00 p.m., Council Work Session, Council Chambers 
 January 17, 6:00 p.m., Urban Renewal Agency, Council Chambers  
 January 17, 7:00 p.m., Council Regular Session, Council Chambers 
 January 22, 7:00 p.m., Youth Council, Council Chambers 
 January 23, 5:00 p.m., Arts & Cultural Commission, Council Chambers 
 February 5, 7:00 p.m., Youth Council, Council Chambers 

 
Future Public Hearing(s)/Forum(s):   

 PH: February 21, 6:00 p.m., Comprehensive Plan & Zone Map Amendment, SE Corner of McBride & 
Matzen Intersection (Ivanov/Multi-Tech Engineering LLC) 

 PH: March 7, 6:00 p.m., Annexation of 2130 Gable Road 



Communications Report
October to December 2017

Second Quarter – FY 2017-18

Prepared by Crystal Farnsworth 
January 8, 2018



Workload Indicators  

Press 

Releases

Posts to 

Facebook

Posts to 

Twitter Instagram Gazette e-Newsletter Radio Spot

Media 

Advisory

October 2017 5 48 70 27 0 1 0

November 2017 0 24 24 1 0 1 0

December 2017 7 68 70 0 1 2 2 1

Totals 12 140 164 28 1 4 2 1



Workload Indicators  
FY 17-18

Press Releases Posts to Facebook Posts to Twitter Instagram Gazette e-Newsletter Radio Spot Media Advisory

July 2017 2 47 35 2 1

August 2017 1 54 55 2 1

September 2017 1 15 19 3 1 1

October 2017 5 48 70 27 1

November 2017 0 24 24 1 1

December 2017 7 68 70 1 2 2 1

January 2018 1 7 8 1

17 263 281 35 1 8 3

FY 16-17

Press Releases Posts to Facebook Posts to Twitter Instagram Gazette e-Newsletter Radio Spot Media Advisory

July 2016 3 14 15

August 2016 2 28 30 2

September 2016 8 19 20 1 1

October 2016 1 29 22 8 1 1

November 2016 2 17 14 1 1 1

December 2016 1 22 15 1 1 1

January 2017 1 38 34 1 1

February 2017 2 15 12 1 1

March 2017 5 17 14 1 1 2 1

April 2017 5 23 19 2 1

May 2017 2 22 21 1 1

June 2017 3 37 33 2 1 1 1

35 281 249 13 4 13 9



Department Allocations

Total Hours Worked by Department 

Administration 11.58

Arts & Cultural Commission 3.83

City Council 5

Communications 58.75

Emergency Management 3.25

Engineering 0

Library 15.58

Parks 6.75

Planning 1

Police 75.66

Public Works 0.75

Tourism 99.65

WWTP 0.25

Youth Council 0.75

Total Hours 282.8

*Category includes projects worked on for all 

departments, such as Gazette and e-Newsletter



Facebook Stats: City’s Page

Followers as of June 30, 2014: 2,769 Followers as of March 31, 2017: 7,045
Followers as of September 24, 2014: 2,862 Followers as of June 30, 2017: 7,123
Followers as of December 30, 2014: 3,042 Followers as of September 30, 2017: 7,298
Followers as of March 31, 2015: 2,991* Followers as of December 31, 2017: 7,458
Followers as of June 30, 2015: 3,146
Followers as of September 30, 2015: 3,491
Followers as of December 31, 2015: 5,178
Followers as of March 31, 2016: 5,486
Followers as of June 30, 2016: 5,740
Followers as of September 30, 2016: 6,270
Followers as of December 31, 2016: 6,747

*On March 5, 2015, Facebook notified business pages that they were changing a page’s like 
counts which resulted in a dip in total page likes



Facebook Stats: Insights



Facebook Stats: Police’s Page

Followers as of June 30, 2017: 4,201

Followers as of September 30, 2017: 4,311

Followers as of December 31, 2017: 4,490







Twitter: City’s Account 

Followers
As of March 31, 2014: 431
As of June 30, 2014: 463
As of Sept. 24, 2014: 482
As of Dec. 30, 2014: 506
As of March 31, 2015: 537
As of June 30, 2015: 540
As of Sept. 30, 2015: 670
As of Dec. 31, 2015: 756
As of March 31, 2016: 820
As of June 30, 2016: 883
As of September 30, 2016: 974

As of December 31, 2016: 1,055 

As of March 31, 2017: 1,113

As of June 30, 2017: 1,157

As of Sept. 30, 2017: 1,220

As of Dec. 31, 2017: 1,280





Twitter: SHPD’s Account 

Followers

As of Sept. 30, 2017: 546

As of Dec. 31, 2017: 618





Activity Highlights

• Spirit of Halloweentown 



Activity Highlights

• SHPL Book Club
• SHPD Trunk or Treat
• Nob Hill Nature Park
Improvements
• Strategy for SHPL Services/Fee 
Change Announcements 
• Social Media archiving demos  



Activity Highlights

• SOHT Instagram account converted to business profile
•Verified SHPD Facebook account and create handle
•VFW Cannon return 
• Fall/Winter Gazette



Activity Highlights

• SHPD Donut Day
•Tree Lighting & Christmas Ships



Activity Highlights

• SHPD Officer Claus Campaign
• ACC Communications Strategy for meetings/art chats
• Intern for Parks Brochure
• COSH Youth Council Snowman Scavenger Hunt



On the Horizon 

• New Front Office Position
• Communications Department Rotation

• Reserve Academy
• Riverfront Connector Plan 
• CERTTrainings
• Spring Gazette
• Countywide PIO/Communications Meetings





  

 

Memorandum 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  John Walsh, City Administrator 
 
Subject: Administration & Community Development Dept. Report 
 
Date:  January 17, 2018 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Planning Division Report attached. 
 
Business License Reports attached. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



CITY OF ST. HELENS PLANNING DEPARTMENT ACTIVITY REPORT 
 
 To: City Council   Date: 12.21.2017 
 From: Jacob A. Graichen, AICP, City Planner 
 
 
 
 
 
PLANNING ADMINISTRATION 
 
An interesting December.  Given the quantity of plans and applications for projects submitted 
this month, it feels more like the spring then the December of the past several years.  Except 
building permits for smaller projects are down which is typical this time of year.   
 
We received a  neighbor response to a Home Occupation application (HOI.13.17) for a home in 
Crestwood Manufactured Home Park.  The response wasn’t directly related to the proposal, 
rather an expression of dissatisfaction with the appearance of St. Helens.  I thought this 
something worth sharing with the Council.  See attached. 
 
Had a preliminary Q&A meeting with the owners of the property lying on the east side of 
Hankey Road between the Elk Ridge Estates and Sunset Heights Subdivisions about subdividing 
their property.  
 
Responded to a Columbia County referral notice for a project outside City limits but inside the 
City’s UGM for construction of an 8,000+ square foot shop/office building at 2130 Gable Road. 
(County File: DR 18-04).  This property has been developing throughout this year as you have 
probably noticed, and this is the next phase for it.  See attached. 
 
ST. HELENS RIVERFRONT CONNECTOR PLAN (TGM FILE NO. 2D-16) 
This project in on schedule.  First committee and neighborhood meetings are anticipated to occur 
next month. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION (& acting HISTORIC LANDMARKS COMMISSION) 
December 12, 2017 meeting (outcome): The Commission discussed potential regulation to 
require open space as part of subdivisions.  The initial discussion was based on the concept of 
requiring a lot of the subdivision to be a dedicated pocket park.  This concept was not well 
received by the Commission.  Based on this discussion, this issue has complexity that will make 
it a challenge to explore as staff gets blasted by development proposals, unbecoming of many 
previous winters in the past.   
 
The Commission approved a second term for Commissioner Hubbard.  The Commission also 
approved a third term for Commissioner Petersen.  The Commission also recommended that the 
Council (via staff) explore having an alternate Commissioner, since we had a strong candidate 
for Commissioner Petersen’s position.  Additionally, the Commission recommended that said 
candidate be the alternate. 
 
January 9, 2017 meeting (upcoming): In addition to chair and vice chair selection there are at 
least three public hearings scheduled.  Two pertain to redevelopment of the former Violette’s 

This report does not indicate all current planning activities over the past report period.  These are tasks, processing and administration of the Development Code 
which are a weekly if not daily responsibility.  The Planning Commission agenda, available on the City’s website, is a good indicator of current planning 
activities.  The number of building permits issued is another good indicator as many require Development Code review prior to Building Official review. 



Villa mobile home park; a subdivision and zoning/comprehensive plan change.  The Council will 
see the latter.  There is also a Conditional Use Permit for the 1771 Columbia Boulevard property 
in the Houlton area. 
 
ASSOCIATE PLANNER—In addition to routine tasks, the Associate Planner has been working on: 
See attached. 























 CITY OF ST. HELENS PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

 M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO: Hayden Richardson, Planner, Columbia County 
FROM: Jacob A. Graichen, AICP, City Planner 
RE: Columbia County file DR 18-04 
DATE: December 15, 2017 
 
 
Please include the following conditions: 
 
 Prior to building permit issuance of any proposed building, engineering/construction plans 

shall be submitted to the City for review and approval for Gable Road frontage improvements 
(e.g., curb, landscape strip with street trees, sidewalk) along the entire property street frontage.  
In addition to meeting the City’s specifications, plans shall address the following: 
 
o City of St. Helens Minor Arterial street standards. 

 
o The existing asphalt in the right-of-way at the driveway access and along the full length of 

the existing bike lane as delineated by the bike lane striping shall be cored or otherwise tested 
to verify that the minimum base section exists.  If the minimum section is not present, the 
asphalt shall be removed and proper base material will need to be installed, inspected, and 
tested, and then repaved in accordance with the City’s standards for minor arterial streets. 

 
o Install a concrete pad around the base of the fire hydrant in accordance with the Fire 

Marshal’s requirements. 
 

o Street trees species shall be identified and shall be “small” per the City’s Development Code. 
 

 Please verify the following are included on the building plans: 
 

o Appropriate method of collecting and directing waste and wash waters in and around the 
building that may be exposed to petroleum products/spills to the wastewater collection area.  
 

o Ensure that petroleum products and other potential pollutants are not allowed to drain to or 
enter the stormwater system. 

  
 The following shall be required prior to certificate of occupancy for any proposed 

building: 
 

o Gable Road street frontage improvements shall be completed and approved by the City of 
St. Helens. 

 
 



------------------basis for conditions and other comments/considerations below------------------ 
 
 
The City commented on the previous County application (DR 17-05) for this site in April of this 
year.  Having commented comprehensively then, the focus here will be on what has happened since 
then and requirements specific to this proposal. 
 
Addressing:  
 
The City assigned 2130 Gable Road as the new address for the site.  This address is new and didn’t 
exist earlier in the year.  Glad to see this being used on this application. 
 
City Utilities:  
 
City water has been extended to the site (2130 Gable Road / 4N1W-9BB-200).  A consent to annex 
has been recorded in advance of connection to City water per the City’s policy. 
 
Please note that in order for the property adjacent to the north (2180 Gable Road / 4N1W-9BB-
100) to get City water, the public water main line would need to be extended further northward 
along Gable Road to the midpoint of that property.  That property would then connect to the 
extended water main.  A consent to annex would also be required.  This is noted here because the 
land sale contract for the subject property of this County land use application, recorded as 
instrument no. 2017-4681 dated May 18, 2017, reads in part: 
 

It is also understood between Seller [Ronald Schlumpberger & Tamara Schlumpberger 
and James Ives & Laura Ives] and Purchaser [JLJ Earthmovers, LLC] that the Purchaser 
will provide like and kind easement from the furthest Southeasterly edge of the 
Purchaser’s property running in a Westerly direction along property line, not to damage 
the existing fence newly installed, to where Seller has the same entitlement to a 15 foot 
wide easement to run a new proposed water line service in the event that Seller connects 
to city water.   

 
City sanitary sewer is still not in the vicinity of the subject property for use. 
 
The storm runoff as proposed is acceptable with the addition of the conditions mentioned above 
regarding collection and disposal of wastes that may contain petroleum products and other 
pollutants. 
 
Landscaping: 
 
The site’s perimeter is already fenced and screened as required from the previous proposal earlier 
this year.  Any large existing trees should be preserved as possible. 
 
Street trees will be required as part of the street right-of-way frontage improvements (see below). 
 
Signs:  
 
Any sign permit issued by the County shall comply with the City’s standards.  Please note that the 
City prohibits permanent signage mounted on fences. 



 
Traffic Impact Analysis:  
 
The proposal doesn’t appear to meet the City’s threshold for traffic impact analysis requirements. 
 
ROW frontage improvements:  
 
Based on International Code Council specifications, the approximate value of the proposed building 
exceeds $600,000.  That investment in addition to other site improvements warrants frontage 
improvements.  Such improvements shall be done in accordance with the City’s minor arterial street 
standards.  Gable Road is a minor arterial street under the City’s jurisdiction at this location. 
 
Street trees are an aspect of the street frontage improvements.  Due to the presence of overhead 
power lines, street trees species shall be “small” per the City’s Development Code. 
 
Condition 5 of County file DR 17-05 reads:  
 

Prior to commencing any activity within the Gable Road right-of-way necessary for DR 
17-05, the applicant shall obtain written authorization from the City of St. Helens. 

 
Unfortunately, the applicant violated condition 5 of DR 17-05 by installing their Gable Road 
driveway access without any permit or authorization from the City.  As a result, the City was not 
able to inspect the work at all, and was thus unable to confirm proper requirements including but 
not limited to the depth of the compacted asphalt in the right-of-way, the depth of the sub-base and 
base rock, and compaction of the base material. 
 
Because street frontage improvements are required as part of this proposal, this can be remedied.  
Base section of the area needs to be cored/tested to verify minimum requirements.  If the minimum 
base section is not present the asphalt shall be removed and proper base material will need to be 
installed, inspected, and tested, and then repaved per City standards. 
 
A fire hydrant was installed as part of the water line extension mentioned above.  Normally, a 
foundation is required around the base of the hydrant.  However, because the applicant anticipated 
submitting an application for the approximate 8,000 square foot shop building and was aware of the 
City’s requirements that frontage improvements be completed as part of said shop building, they 
requested that be done as part of the frontage improvements.    
 
 

* * * * * 
 
 
Attachments: City of St. Helens Transportation Systems Plan Fig. 7-2 (street cross sections) 
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Jacob Graichen

From: Jennifer Dimsho
Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 10:23 AM
To: Jacob Graichen
Subject: December Planning Department Report

Here are my additions to the December Planning Department Report. 
 
GRANTS 

1. OPRD – Recreational Trails Program – Received tentative notice of approval. Total Grant Award: $90,500 for 
Gray Cliffs Park Improvements. Out of 32 applicants, 14 were successfully funded. We were ranked #4. Grant 
program contract is forthcoming. 

2. OPRD – Veterans Memorial Grant – Worked through scope revisions. Prepared draft press release for review by 
VFW. Submitted first grant report to OPRD. Consulted with staff about draft design, continued to refine design 
with Lower Columbia. 

3. TGM – Riverfront Connector Plan – Planned for first Neighborhood Meeting. Created COOLPPL (Advisory 
Committee) Roster. Prepared outreach materials for first meeting (press release, e‐newsletter, and Facebook 
post/event). Provided comments on documents for first meeting. 

4. EPA CWA Grant ‐ Deadline December 13 for RFQ submissions. Reviewed three submissions. 
 

URBAN RENEWAL 
5. Planned for next URA meeting on Jan 17. Prepared agenda packet materials (2 resolutions – 1 for bylaws, 1 for 

minor amendment to boundary with AKS providing updated legal). Reviewed draft bylaws with Council. Added 
meeting to online/outlook calendars and uploaded meeting packet.  

 
MISC 

6. Worked through revisions of the Exclusive Negotiating Agreement for Waterfront Redevelopment Project  
7. Parks Brochure Update – Reviewed materials with volunteer who presented at Parks Commission on Dec. 11. 

Continued to revise design/review photos. 
8. Short web GIS tutorial to UB staff 
9. Parks & Recreation Programming – Researched funding opportunities for consulting services to study parks and 

recreation needs and feasibility 
 
Jenny Dimsho 
Associate Planner 
City of St. Helens 
(503) 366‐8207 
jdimsho@ci.st‐helens.or.us 
 

























    

PUBLIC WORKS MEMO 
 

 
 

Engineering 

1. Inspection of the construction activities for the Emerald Meadows subdivision. 
2. Worked with Contractor to make a warranty repair on a recently replaced sewer line. 
3. Received plans for improvements related to the Columbia County Educational Campus project. 
4. Worked with developer on improvement requirements for a project on the Violett’s Villa site.   
5. See complete report. 

 
Parks 
1. Assisted with Christmas decorations in the Plaza – electrical, painting, lighting, etc. 
2. Prepared docks for the arrival of the Christmas ships; returned to normal service after event. 
3. Placed picnic tables and burn barrels in the Plaza for the tree lighting event; removed afterward. 
4. Inspected all play structures, made repairs as needed, removed hazard swing at Godfrey Park. 
5. See complete report. 

 
Public Works Operations & Maintenance 

1. Replaced 4 standard water meters with new radio read meters.  
2. Installed Christmas lights and decorations downtown. 
3. Called in crews on Christmas Eve to sand streets during snow event. 
4. Replaced watermain on S. 14th Street. 
5. Serviced and/or made repairs on 46 vehicles and/or equipment. 
6. Responded to four after-hours call-outs.  
7. See complete reports. 

 
Water Filtration Facility 

1. Produced 42.2 million gallons of filtered drinking water, an average of 1.36 million gal/day. 
2. Replaced hard drive and uploaded security system software on upgraded computer.  
3. Changed out chlorine monitor reagents. 
4. See complete report. 

 
Waste Water Treatment Plant 
1. Installed new brushes in auger for channel two of headworks. 
2. Started looking into options for replacing drawtubes at Pump Station #2.    
3. Performed pretreatment inspection at Armstrong Industries.  
4. See complete report. 

                                       

To: 
The Mayor and Members of City Council 

 

From: 
Sue Nelson, Public Works Engineering Director 
Neal Sheppeard, Public Works Operations Director 

Date: 8 January 2018 

Subject: December Status Summary 



Engineering Department Status Report 
8 January 2018 

 

 

 

 
 

 

DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS 
Emerald Meadows Subdivision Grading Permit 

Construction is underway on the infrastructure for the new 77 lot subdivision located near the intersection 

of N. Vernonia Road and Pittsburg Road. Engineering has reviewed two minor modifications to the 

approved plans since construction has started. 

 

Elk Ridge Estates Phase VI 

Work is progressing slowly on the construction of the small booster pump station needed to meet the 

water pressure requirements of the pending Elk Ridge Phase VI development. The contractor is working 

on the exterior walls of the new building, located adjacent to the Elk Ridge reservoir.  

 
Proposed New Medical Building 

Had multiple phone conversations regarding public improvements that will be required for a proposed 

new medical office on the old Violett’s Villa site on Highway 30.  

 

Columbia County Education Campus 

Met with the School District’s project representatives to review project status and timelines. They were 

prepared to submit plans for the project, including the public improvements. 

 

 

WATER PROJECTS 
Columbia County Education Campus Waterline Extension 

Plans are approved but work on this project is not anticipated to begin until spring 2018. 

 

 

SANITARY SEWER AND STORM DRAIN PROJECTS 

Pump Station No. 9 Upgrades Project 

No change in status since last month: Materials have been ordered for this project and the work is 

expected to begin in January. This project will involve replacing the 20 year old pumps with new, more 

efficient models and bringing the controls and electrical systems up to meet current codes. 

 

2017 I&I Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation Project 

The contractor has repaired a section of pipe that did not meet the project specifications. The defect was 

found during inspection after work was complete. The repair was completed at no additional cost to the 

City. 

 

 

STREET AND TRANSPORTATION PROJECTS 
Gable Road Improvement Project 

The County commissioners approved the contract with David Evans and Associates for the Gable Road 

Improvement Project. Work was authorized to begin immediately and survey of the entire project area is 

underway. 



 

 

MISCELLANEOUS PROJECTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Right-of-Way and Construction Permits 

There were four Right-of-Way/Construction permits issued in December 2017 – one to CRPUD for a 

service installation on Bradley Street; one to NW Natural for a new service on S. 20th Street; two to the St. 

Helens School District for a plan reviews on the CCEC frontage improvements and waterline extension to 

serve the new Middle School facility. 

 

Training Workshop 

Staff attended a Workshop sponsored by Reliant Behavioral Health on How to Deal With Difficult 

People. 



Parks Department for December 2017 
 

 

Daily duties were performed which include: cleaning restrooms, garbage pickup, 

and general parks maintenance. 

 

Removed dead trees at the library 

Cleaned off the skate park 

Buried extension cords at the Plaza for Christmas 

Taped off the docks for the Christmas ships 

Moved picnic tables to the bonfire area 

Placed burn barrels in the Plaza for the tree lighting 

Set up electrical service for the Christmas ships 

Removed all the tables and burn barrels after the tree lighting 

Repaired the Christmas train lights at Columbia View Park 

Returned the dock electrical service to normal operation 

Repaired teeter totters at Heinie Heumann and Godfrey parks 

Cleaned and organized the parks shops 

Repaired a toilet at McCormick Park 

Disposed of road kill 

Repaired the bleachers at McCormick Park ballfields  

Pruned some street trees 

Ordered new pontoons for the parks barge  

Planted some street trees 

Removed hazard swings at Godfrey Park 

Inspected all the play structures 

Set up the site to drop off Christmas trees 

Removed debris from the foot bridge at McCormick Park 

Moved old Christmas trees to WWTP for future bonfire storage 

Pruned trees at the library 

Cleaned out some of the flower beds at the Library 



 

 

Public Works Work Report 

December 2017 
 

 

Water Dept: 

Installed 4 radio read meters 

Read heavy users 

Read meters 

Turned off and on 45 delinquents 

Replaced meter box at 455 Grey Cliffs Ct. 

Repaired hydrant on OPR 

Helped Buck with locates on Gable Rd. 

Fixed tables in Council Chambers 

Picked up carts at Boise for Roger 

Hauled barge to JMF for repair 

Poured concrete on River St., WWTP & library 

Repaired shut-off at 2140 Gable Rd. 

Repaired shut-off & replaced service line on S. 22
nd

 St. 

Gave a deer a ride to the tree farm 

Repaired hydrant at hospital 

New tap and service at 114 Pine St. 

Barkdusted meter boxes 

Helped Roger get bird out of wall in Melanie’s office 

Replaced meter box at 444 N. 11
th

 St. 

Put up Christmas lights & decorations in plaza 

 

Sewer Dept: 

Cleaned and TVed lines on Park St, Lee St., Columbia Blvd & S. 7
th

 St. 

Helped Buck locate sewer on Gable Rd. 

Installed new water main on 100 blk S. 14
th

 St. 

Cleared trees off roads at tree farm 

Cleaned drainage ditches and catch basins 

 

Call-Outs: 

Turned on water after repair on Barr Ave. 

Water problem on Bachelor Flat – was McNulty 

Sanded during snow event 

Take down tent at park because of snow 

 

Miscellaneous: 

Swept streets  

Marked 40 locates 

Checked wells & reservoirs daily 



Monthly Report December 1st to 31st  

 

 

Dec. 1st  

Brett  Sick day 

 

Dec. 4th  

PW Started all sanders  

Parks  Watched the parks raft being loaded onto the trailer looked at the pontoons to look for damage  

 From being so old found four that should be replaced  

PW Worked on the camera removed and replaced some screws on the head  

Police  S-4 Removed the rear seatbelts  

 

Dec 5th  

Parks Looked at the deck of the boat  

Police  S-4 Replaced the rear seat belts  

Police  S-19 Started to remove the radios and computers from the truck  

Parks  #8 Look at the broken rear spring for the suspension  

PW #55 Scanned the truck for trouble codes  

 

Dec 6th  

Police  S-19 finished taking the radios out of the van  

Parks  Evaluated the boat and took the railings motor controls and driving station off 

 

Dec 7th  

Office Computer work, called on pontoons for the parks boat  

Parks  Took apart some more of the boat 

 

Dec 8th 

Shop  Cleaned the restroom and shop sink  

Parks  Sharpened a saw  

Parks  Worked on the boat   

 

Dec 11th  

PW Went to Portland and picked up a Doosan Demo excavator  

PW Replaced the belt on the asphalt cutter  

Parks  #5 Checked out a problem with the turn signals  

 

Dec 12th 

PW Went to the Demo on the New Doosan excavator  

Parks  Worked on the boat  

PW Delivered the asphalt cutter to the public works shop 

 

Dec 13th  

Parks  Worked on the boat  

PW #4 Started the truck  

Parks  Picked up the black Ford from St. Helens auto sales and took it to the Parks Dept.   

 



Dec 14th  

Parks  Worked on the boat  

PW Sharpened a saw  

 

Dec 15th  

Brett  Vac. Day  

 

Dec 18th  

PW Took the Demo excavator back to Portland  

Parks  #8 Replaced the driver side seat belt  

PW Took a chop saw apart found a broken belt  

Keith  Vac. day  

 

Dec 19  

PW #8 Started the truck and checked for a starting problem  

PW Went to Scappoose for chop saw parts and ordered a new saw  

PW Cut a stairwell apart and changed a couple things and put it back together for the reservoir 

Shop  Found a new lock for the gate  

Keith  Vac. Day 

 

Dec 20th  

PW Started all the sanders, grader and the frontend loader  

PW #26 Cleaned the tracks and rails on the dozer  

Police  S-10 Reinstalled a handle on the rear storage box it fell off  

 

Dec 21st  

PW Found a donation box for the Christmas trees cut a slot in it for money and painted it red   

Parks  Looked at the swing set at Godfrey Park found that the whole thing needs to be taken down and 

either rebuilt or replaced  

 

Dec 22nd  

Parks  Repaired a seesaw and a ring for another play ground item  

 

 

Dec 26 through the 29th Brett Vacation   

 

Dec 26 through the 29th  

Worked on the boat  

Parks  #8 Installed a spring and shock on the right rear of the tool cat  

   

   

  

 

  

   



 

 

 

Water Filtration Facility Journal 

December 2017 

 
Water Production for 2017 is: 562,082,560 million gallons, which averages 1.54 million gallons 

per day 
 

Week 1 Produced and sent November OHA reports to the State. Performed monthly check on fire 

extinguishers. Sent sewer readings to Columbia City public works.  Changed out Chlorine monitor reagents. 

Ordered bleach for delivery next week.   

 

Week 2 Gathered and sent out the December LT2 (Giardia/Cryptosporidium) sample. Received a delivery of 

bleach. 

 

Week 3 Guy working on our security computer, replaced the hard drive, which required upgrading some 

internal connector ribbons and hardware, then he successfully installed WindowsXP operating system on the 

new hard drive. Next will be to install the NorthernN750 security program that operates the key cards, entry 

logs and security alarm history data and records.   

 

Week 4.  Guy successfully uploaded the N750 security system into the computer and the existing N750 

program recognized the new operating system.  The security software is again functional and operating. The 

ACS alarm has cleared, we are communicating with American Security Alarm and we have achieved restoring 

the door and building alarms system back to normal operation as it should be. All the key card information and 
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data was still in there and was able to be read. Well done Guy, well done!! Quarterly calibration of the NTU 

meters.  

 

Howie Burton, City of St. Helens – Public Works Filtration Facility Supervisor and Operator 



WWTP Monthly Operations and Maintenance Report  
December 2017 

To: Sue Nelson 

From: Aaron Kunders 

 

Secondary System Report 

• 12/6-Reed Electric here to pick up motor 18.  They checked it out and found it 

unrepairable. 

• 12/7-Arne here to fix starters for 19 and 20.  Installed them and 19 running ok but 

there’s a direct short in 20. 

• 12/18-Flushed sample lines and pump. 

• 12/20-Arne disconnected aerator 20 and megged the wires.  They are good so motor 

needs to be sent in. 

• 12/22-SolarBee E in alarm and not running.   

 

Primary System Report 

• All normal routines complete 

 

Pump Stations 

• 12/5-PS#7-Mission off line. Called tech support and the company had issues and #7 

didn’t reboot as it should have.  They took care of it. 

• 12/7-PS#11-Cleaned both checkvalves. 

• 12/11-PS#9-Met with Paul to look over plants that need removed for upcoming 

project. 

• 12/12-PS#11-Cleaned floats to troubleshoot excess run times. 

• 12/14-PS#9-Arne installed new Mission alarm system. 

• 12/19-PS#2-Met with Mark Semling about drawtube replacement in wetwell. 

 

Sodium Hypochlorite System 

• 3881 gallons used this month. 

• 3996 gallons used last month. 

• 12/11-Hypo delivery 

 

Call-outs 

• No after hour call-outs for December. 

 

Plant 

• 12/3-Headworks screen #2 overflowing again.  Found auger brush missing on the 4th. 

• 12/4-Roger here to install rubber gasket on vent pipe on roof in hopes of stopping 

leak. 

• 12/6-Auger out of headworks screen waiting of new brushes. 

• 12/8-Cleaned South contact tank. 

• 12/8-Public Works finished installing new bollards by Hypo driveway. 

• 12/11-Brush installed on auger in channel two and all reassembled. 

• 12/12-Cleaned North contact tank. 



• 12/14-Arne here to install new switches on headworks screens and work on lights.  

• 12/14-Cleaned South contact tank. 

 

Pretreatment 

• 12/7-Pretreatment inspection at Armstrong. 

• 12/17-No residual at the mill.  Their phone numbers have changed so couldn’t call 

anyone.  On the 19th, contacted them and got numbers and found out the pump was 

air bound.  

• 12/23-No Mill flow due to mill wide shut down. 

• 12/29-Steve sent Local Limits study to Genet at DEQ. 

 

Other 

• 12/2-Notified of fraudulent charges on WWTP credit card.  Canceled card and they 

will issue a new one. 

 

Next Month 

• Replace innards at PS#9. 

• Quarterly sampling 
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